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TREASURER                                                                                                          Roger Riley       JD Bamfield            
John Boss             General Davie                 Jim Coe                  Don Landsittel        916-803-0281   916-757-2676       
916-961-9835          916-961-3199             916-967-7361             916-900-8013 
             

                                                           DIRECTORS          
Gordon Routsong        Dave Peterson    Ray Zelinski    Phil Sittner   Gordon Callander    Jerry Westerman     
   
State President: Stu Williams 510–865-5000  Region One Director: Dave Gonzales 408-621-8835 
                                          Area 3 Governor:  Kevin Mahoney  916-835-7855 
                                                                                                               

Committee Chairmen: 
 
Activities:          Gordon Callander    230-8622          Starter:  John Mahoney                988-4430 
Attendance:       Tam LeFebure         962-0601          Golf - 9 Holes  Steve Ng               903-8445                   
Awards:             Ray Barsch             481-1122          Tournament Dir: Steve Ng                                                                                                                                                   
Bowling:           Frank Semans          944-2313          Scheduler:  Greg Hood                 717-7874       
Bulletin Editor: Paul Domyancic        456-6549          Golf Treasurer:  Tony Tipton         712-0980                                                                                                                                                                                
Asst. Editor:      Odell Landers          457-3002          Zoom & IT: Lam Nguyen                335-0357                              
Directory: Gordon Callander             230-8622           Hiking: Brian Benner                    747-1139                                                                                        
Golf Handicapper: Bill Sutherland     481-2137          Historian: Bill Sutherland              481-2137 
Golf- 18 holes: Cass Mastalski          925-2523          Membership: Phil Sittner              790-8948  
Tournament Dir: Gary Bradley           967-2523           Assistant:       Lam Nguyen          335-0357          
Golf Treasurer:   Scott Kenney          965-1333           Sunshine: Chris Christopherson  283-6999 
 
     BR. 23 website: sir23.org       Web Manager: Gordon Callander                                                                                                                               
                                                          gordoncallander@yahoo.com     
 

    The November, 2021 meeting will be held on the second Wednesday, the 10th, at the 
Carmichael Elks Lodge, 5631 Cypress Avenue, Carmichael, CA. 11am for social hour and lunch 
is served at noon.            

 
IF YOU ARE NOT PLANNING TO GET THE COVID VACCINE, YOU MUST 
BRING VERIFICATION OF A RECENT NEGATIVE COVID TEST. 
 

Remember, the BIG SIR will be emailing you a notice of regarding your luncheon 
attendance. Please respond is a timely manner, whether you plan to attend or not. 
 

http://sirinc2.org/


 

 

 
BIG SIR REPORT: 

 
Our new procedure for informing the BEC of your intention to attend the October meeting was a success! In fact, 
our estimate for lunch attendees given to the Elks Club on the Friday before the luncheon was 102. The actual 
attendance  was 103. We will continue the same lunch reporting process where you will receive an email from me 
the last Wednesday of October, asking you to respond “Yes” or “No” on the form, regarding your attendance at 
the November luncheon. Those members who do not respond by November 3 will receive a phone call so that we 
can provide an accurate count to the Elks for our November 10 lunch. 
 
On the topic of attendance, our Attendance Chairman, Dave Nemzek, has decided to resign from his position.  
Dave has been the attendance chairman for 14 years and has done a wonderful job maintaining our badges and 
keeping them in order. Plus, he collects the badges after our luncheons, enabling him to prepare an Attendance 
Report which he presents to the BEC each month. I sincerely appreciate the dedicated effort Dave has provided 
our branch over the past 14 years.  
 
Mark your calendars for the annual Christmas Luncheon on December 16 at Northridge Country Club. The ticket 
price will be $45.00 per person, which includes a very special holiday gift for your spouse/significant other. I think 
this price is quite reasonable considering how much food prices have increased recently. Also, the venue is a very 
nice facility and it is local! Gates will open at 11:00am with lunch being served at 11:30am. I hope to see you there.  
 
Roger Riley 
 
BIG SIR 

 
 
LITTLE SIR REPORT: 
 
Our October speaker, Ms. Jan Geiger, the “Crocker Talker”, was very informative, giving a 
history of the early days of the Crocker Art Museum and how it came to be founded. She also 
brought us up to date with the current exhibits at the museum, as well as some that will be 
there early next year.  Before Jan spoke to our group, I was unaware that they had free 
museum admission days twice a year, nor did I know about the discount days. Both great things 
for people on fixed incomes. I was also not aware that they are almost back to offering a full 
schedule again. We thank Jan for a very informative talk regarding our own Crocker Museum.  
 
Next month’s speaker will be Tom Jones of the McClellan Aerospace Museum. He is going to 
speak about what is happening at the museum. I went there recently and was very impressed 
with what is the museum is today. It had been over 10 years since my last visit and so much has 
been added. I spent about half an hour flying a jet on their flight simulator and then a few more 
hours looking at other exhibits, until they threw me out. I plan to return soon with my 
grandchildren. I am sure you will enjoy Tom’s presentation.  
 
JD Bamfield 
 
Little SIR 
 



 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  by Jim Coe 
(Beginning Balance (Checking)       September 1, 2021                                          $5,166.84 
Beginning Petty Cash                                                                                                   400.00 
Funds Received:                                                                                                        1,725.00 
Funds Disbursed                                                                                                       2,624.95 
Ending Checking Balance              September 30, 2021                                          4,266.89               
Ending Savings Balance                                                                                                 - 0- 
Ending Petty Cash                                                                                                        400.00 
Ending Cash Balance (Total Cash)   September 30, 2021                                       $4,666.89 
 

 MEMBERSHIP REPORT FOR NOVEMBER, 2021 NUGGET:  by Phil Sittner  

 
MEMBERSHIP STATUS: 151 Members including Two Senior Honorary Life Member and Three 

Honorary Life Members         

Deletions: Joe Stastney, resigned 

  Jon Finkler, resigned 

  Bernie Whitcomb,resigned 

   Fred Graebe, resigned 



 

 

  Richard Harr, resigned 



 

 

   

October New Member Information: 

John Schafer  

804 Dunbarton Cir, Sacramento, CA 95825 

Ph# 916-284-5636 Email: jschafermd@comcast.net 

 
John was born on March 8, 1945. He is married to Rhonda Canby and is a retired Neurologist with Mercy Medical 

Group. His sponsor is John Bloomer. His interests include reading, cooking, photography, hiking, pickle ball, travel 

and wine tasting. John’s badge number is 144. 

 

SUNSHINE REPORT:    by Chris Christopherson    
 
As always, I request the assistance of members in reporting any illnesses of our members.  Please keep 
me informed of any deaths, illnesses, or other medical problems of our members so I can publish them in 
the bulletin.  
 
 
BRANCH ACTIVITIES: 
 

Our branch Ladies Day/Holiday Party will be held on December 16th at Northridge Country Club. See the flyer on 
the next page of this edition of the Nugget. Northridge Country Club was the site of the Branch 23 Fiftieth 
Anniversary a couple of years ago. All reported that the venue and food were very good. Please plan on 
attending a special event for your branch. See the flyer on the next page.  
 
Price for the luncheon is $45 per person, $90. per couple.  
 
The golf awards luncheon will be held December 3, 2021, at Cattleman’s at Hazel Avenue and Sunrise Blvd.  
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

BRANCH 23 SPORTS: 
 

BOCCE BALL: 
 

At the BEC Meeting, Dave Peterson reported that the last game of the year would be held 
next month. The date has not yet been determined.  
 
 

Bowling: 
 
An updated bowling report will be available for the December issue of the Nugget. 
 
GOLF Report for November 2021 Nugget: 
 
BR 23 Golf Web Site: Visit this site to determine golf start times, pairings, results and other golf 
related matters. The address is web2.golfsoftware.net/9958/.  

Golf Signups: Regular lunch schedule has now resumed, and 
primary signups will take place during lunch.  

Upcoming Tournaments:  

18-Hole League:  

 November 3, Bartley Cavanaugh, League Championship # 5  

 November 15, Sierra View Shotgun. 

 December 1, Bing Maloney (Rescheduled) 

 December 3, Golf Awards Luncheon, Cattleman’s, 11:30am. 

 Guests are welcome.   

 9-Hole League: Play has concluded.  
 December 3, Awards Luncheon, Cattleman’s, 11:30  

Tournament Results: 18-Hole League:  

 

September 22, Turkey Creek  

Flight 1: Wohlenberg (73), Bradley (73), Brunton (73). CTP: John Rowland 



 

 

 Flight 2: Wall (62), Boutros (66), Moore (70). CTP: Andre Boutros 
Flight 3: Raley (64), Zarzana (64), Riley (65). CTP: Steve Schmidt 
Flight 4: Peterson (65), Carisoza (66), Pennington (67). CTP: Dallas Pennington 

 

September 29, Mather  

Flight 1: Doolittle (61), Biesanz (69), Fairhurst (70). CTP: Ron Shilliday 
Flight 2: Sittner (67), Moore (68), Marquez (70). CTP: JD Bamfield 
Flight 3: Wall (63), Ng (65), Kegarise (66). CTP: Andre Boutros 
Flight 4: Hanamura (57), Domyancic (67), Carisoza (67). CTP: Mike Hanamura  

October 6, Wildhorse  

Flight 1: Ahders (64), Shilliday (65), Bradley (68). CTP: Neil Fairhurst 

Flight 2: Nguyen (60), Joe Rodriguez (65), Elkins (67). CTP: Andre Boutros 

 Flight 3: Riley (63), Raley (64), Young (69), Zarzana (69). CTP: Roger Riley 

 Flight 4: Slusher (61), Carisoza (62), Nemana (65). CTP: General Davie 

October 20, McKenzie, League Championship Nr. 3  

Flight 1: Caldwell (65), Novi (66), Brunton (68). CTP: Ron Shilliday 
Flight 2: Kegarise (66), Moore (69), Angeloni (70). CTP: Joe Rodriguez 
Flight 3: Pruss (60), Abel (62), Riley (63), Schmidt (63). CTP: Dana Hamilton 

 Flight 4: Callander (66), Carisoza (67), Nemzek (68), Nemana (68), Landers (68). CTP: 
No winner 

9-Hole League:  

October 4, Antelope Greens  

Flight 1: Moore (27), Landsittel (26), Sittner (26). CTP: Tony Tipton Low Net Back Nine: 
Paul Domyancic (26)  

Flight 2: Massie (25), Scott Kenney (25), Ng (26), Scarlett (26). CTP: Steve Ng Low Net 
Back Nine: Steve Ng (22)  

Flight 3: Carisoza (21), Stott (28), Peterson (29). CTP: No Winner Low Net Back Nine: 
Robert Carisoza (25)  

 

October 14, Cordova  



 

 

Flight 1: Moore (33), Massie (34), Dutcher (35), Fystrom (35). Low Net Back 
Nine: Mahoney (29). CTP: Dell Fystrom  

Flight 2: Christopherson (33), Callander (34), Carisoza (37). 
Low Net Back Nine: Carisoza (35). CTP: Robert Carisoza  

As Gary Bradley noted in an October 28 email, our current website will be going 
away at the end of this month. Information about our new website will be 
forthcoming from Gary.  

Submitted by Bill Sutherland 

 

IMPORTANT MEMBER DATES FOR NOVEMBER:  

JOIN DATES:                                                             WEDDING DATES: 

Veis, Arlie                 1986                                         Betzler, Bob and Karen            2002 

Askelson, Paul          2002                                         Boss, John and Sharon              1993 

Mastalski, Cass         2004                                         Caldwell, Curt and Julie           1997 

Nemzek, Dave          2005                                         Findley, Dan and Vicki             1970 

Rogel, Al                   2010                                        Martin, Jerry and Margaret       1964 

Riley, Roger              2015                                         Mohler, Bob and Cynthia         1969 

Hollis, Ron                2017                                        Rogerson, Roger and Lydia       1968 

                                                                                   Zarzana, George and Christina  1976 

BIRTHDAYS:                                                          Boutros, Andre and Joanne        1982 

Frank, Howard            1929 

LeFebure, Tam            1939 

Chapman, Bob            1941 

Bradley, Gary              1942 

Domyancic, Paul         1942                                  Happy Thanksgiving to all our members and  

DeLong, Jim                1944                                  their families!!! 

Singer, Rich                 1948 

Adge, Fred                   1949 

Mitchell, Marc             1951 

Kenney, Scott              1953 

Shilliday, Ron              1955 

Tipton, Tony                1962 


